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Dear Pastor and praying friends, 

 Over the past two months, we have been reminded once again of the 

importance and effectiveness of the prayers of God’s people. When you 

pray for your missionaries, you are jumping in the trenches with us as we 

engage in the battle against the forces of darkness for the souls of men!  

 Thank you for praying for the requests that we included in our last 

letter. During the first two weeks in May, we conducted two different 

Vacation Bible Schools (VBS) in our city. During the first week, we held a 

VBS for the children in our neighborhood. We had a total of 34 children 

and young teens attending. At the end of the week, 10 of the children raised 

their hands indicating that they wanted to speak to us privately about 

believing in Jesus for salvation. The following week, Rut and Meng spoke 

to Randy privately, and both made a profession of faith in Jesus!  Several 

of those who came to VBS as visitors are now attending the weekly Bible 

Club.  

We also began renting a small building in a community across town 

called T’mey Village. During the second week of May, we conducted a 

second VBS in the new building with two different sessions. We had a total 

of 70 children and young teens attend. From this VBS we started another 

Bible Club on Sunday evenings. Pray that this new Bible Club would grow 

and gain traction in T’mey Village.  

We are also excited to use the new building as an outreach post in 

two neighboring communities – T’mey Village and Kram Po’a-tape Village. 

There are no churches of any kind in these two communities, and we are 

praying that we can use this building for salvation Bible studies and special 

evangelistic meetings in the future. Please pray as we try to build 

relationships and start Bible studies in these communities.  

 

    Thank you for your prayers and support!  

 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

-Pray for the salvation of the 

children who attended VBS 

- Pray for the growth and 

development of the new Kids 

Bible Club. 

- Pray for the new outreach 

into T’mey Village and Kram 

Po’a-tape Village. 

- Pray for the spiritual growth 

of Lena, Meng, and Rut. 

PRAISES 

 -Rut and Meng made a 

profession of faith in Christ! 

-Two wonderful weeks of 

VBS. 

- A new Bible Club across 

town. 

 Sending Church:  

   First Baptist Church 

   PO Box 376 | Mariposa, CA 95338 

 Support Address: 

   Valley Bible Baptist Chruch 

    56 Arroyo Seco Cir | Espanola, NM 87532 

 

 


